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T Dea Dear readers,  Christmas approaches and our villages are busy as ever, its is a great time to support fundr

 Music Night Friday 12th July
 Village Hall – Doors open 7.00pm – 

Performances start at 7.30pm
Theme this year is ‘Chippenham’s 

Musical Talent’

We’re looking 
for musicians 
and vocalists for 
an all musical 
evening.

Performers of all ages, all levels and all styles are 
encouraged to contact Paul Mangell on 721211, for 
a slot on one of Chippenham’s favourite evenings.  

Tickets from the Tharp Arms and 
on the door £4.00 Adults  £2.50 
Children, students and 
concessions.

June-July 2013



The extensive gardens of 
Chippenham Park will be 
open on sunday 23rd June 
from 10 am - 5 pm, with their 
many roses and long borders. 
There will be several rare 
plant stalls and the licensed 
tearooms will be open serv-
ing refreshments all day.    

Entry £5, children free as well as villagers on foot 

  www.chippenhamcambs.info

Neighbourhood Panel Report to Chippenham Parish Council
Annual Parish Meeting, 7th May 2013

Chippenham has participated at all meetings of the Soham & East Area 
Neighbourhood Panel.  The Panel is attended by representatives from local 
Parish Councils, Soham Town, ECDC & CC councillors and council officers, 
and the Rector of the 3 Rivers Churches.  Meetings are open to the public and 
proceedings are published on the local government website and by newslet-
ter.

This year has seen a considerable reduction in attendance of parish 
representatives and members of the public, also funding for Panel 
administration and meetings has been reviewed by the County and future 
finance withdrawn. 
 
Officers from the District Council report at the meetings on action taken to 
remedy issues identified at the previous Panel, and presentations are given re-
garding specific community matters.  Most important, this is the only regular 
meeting with the Area Policing Team currently available to Parish Councils, 
where reports are given and Neighbourhood Police targets for the next 3 
months are proposed. 
It has not been decided yet whether the Panel forum will continue in its 
current form. Jennifer Wilson 

wwww.chippenhamcambs.info
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The 2013 Autumn Show 
SUNDAY 8th SEPTEMBER at the 

Village Hall .
It is hoped that there will be lots of class  to 
suit everyone interested in growing 
vegetables, fruit  & flowers, baking, flower 
arranging  and more.  Please put this date in 
your diary & come to support the Show.

The Chippenham Panto 
November 28th, 29th and 

30th – anyone interested in taking 
part please contact 

Paul Mangell 721211

            St Peter’s Snailwell Musical fundraising event.

25th May in St Peter’s Church 
7.30pm start - 
Organist David Shippey with his 
wife Carol singing Soprano to play 
and sing for us.

For further information and tickets please 
contact Muriel Hood 01638 666722 or 
Maureen 577456

www.chippenhamcambs.info


The Parish Churches of           Chippenham & Snailwell
From the Three Rivers Rector, the Rev’d Mike Banyard

01638 721616  banyardmg1@yahoo.co.uk

One of the joys of moving house is the new view of the world 
you are given. No longer looking at that tree, that set of houses, 
that street, suddenly you are transported somewhere else. And it’s 
been like that for us.  As I sit in my new working space, if I glance 
one way, I have a snapshot of the world through my open gates, 
and if I look the other, then I see the pit where the horse and don-
key live, and beyond that to the allotments in Fordham. 
And whichever way I look, there is much activity.

Out of the gate, onto the main Mildenhall road, I see a street busy 
with cars and lorries, children and parents hurrying or dawdling to 
school or coming home, parishioners passing and waving, emer-
gency vehicles on their way to help someone in need. It’s a small 
snapshot of the whole of life. 

So how do you get beyond the snapshot of what is happening 
in the world, a passing and glancing view, to a deep relationship 
where we can get to know each other, and can support and en-
courage? It’s often very easy to make a snap judgment on some 
issue, without looking into all the circumstances. So how do we 
arrive at a deeper view? 

There are so many opportunities in our villages, clubs and socie-
ties for all interests, good facilities for meeting together, sports 
teams to suit all ages, chances to serve others in need; the list is 
long. It’s about being involved, and contributing. 

mailto:banyardmg1@yahoo.co.uk


The Parish Churches of           Chippenham & Snailwell
Jesus listened intently and with huge care for those he met, 
whether he was teaching or healing, enjoying a dinner party or 
helping others to solve some deep issue; he challenged us to look 
for the very best in life, to move beyond the snapshot view and 
judgement, to strive after those eternal values of love, truth, jus-
tice, goodness. Jesus saw to our hearts, and knew us deeply. 
So let’s emulate that here, where we are, encouraging and sup-
porting each other.
God bless. See you on Sunday!   

Mike
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Sun 2nd June Trinity 1 (G) 
Galatians 1: 1 – 12	                                              Luke 7: 1 - 10
Holy Communion 	                         Snailwell 9.30
Choral Evensong/Licensing of Jenny Gage  Chippenham 6.30 pm

Sunday 9th June Trinity 2 (G)
Galatians 1: 11 - end	            Luke 7: 11 - 17
Holy Communion 	                           Snailwell 9.30
Sung Eucharist		  Chippenham 11.00 am

Sun 16th June Trinity 3 (G) 
Galatians 2: 15 - end	            Luke 7: 36 – 8:3
Family Service	   	               Snailwell 9.30
Sung Eucharist		  Chippenham 11.00 am

Sun 23rd June Trinity 4 (G) 
Galatians 3: 23 - end	           Luke 8: 26 - 39
Holy Communion 	                           Snailwell 9.30
Evensong		                Chippenham 6.30 pm

Sun 30th June Trinity 5 (G) 
Galatians 5:1, 13 - 25	        Luke 9: 51 - end 
Holy Communion	                     Snailwell 9.30 am
Sung Eucharist 		     Chippenham 11 am

Sun 7th July Trinity 6 (G)
Galatians 6: 7 - 16	              Luke 10: 1 – 11,16 - 20
Holy Communion	                       Snailwell 9.30 am
Family Service		  Chippenham 11.00 am

Sun 14th July Trinity 7 (G)
Colossians 1: 1 - 14	          Luke 10: 25 - 37
Holy Communion	                      Snailwell 9.30 am
Sung Eucharist		  Chippenham 11.00 am

Sun 21st July Trinity 8 (G)
Colossians 1: 15 – 28	         Luke 10: 38 - end
Family Service	  	         Snailwell 9.30 am
Sung Eucharist		  Chippenham 11.00 am

Sun 28th July Trinity 9 (G)
Colossians 2: 6 - 15	              Luke 11: 1 - 13
Holy Communion	                       Snailwell 9.30 am
Evensong 		                         Chippenham 6.30 pm



Lent lunches proved even more popular this year raising 
almost £300 and a huge thank you to all who supported 
them.  
As a result we are able to donate £150 to AFIA (Away 
from it All) Holidays and £150 to the Wheels Appeal.  
Our Open Evening in April was  very informal and well 
supported.  Besides an interesting display of literature ex-
plaining some of the work and projects of the Mothers Un-
ion, also on view were a selection of garments knitted by 
branch members and friends  e.g. childrens sweaters etc 
which are sent to those in need, and items for premature 
babies at Rosie Maternity Unit. A similar event is planned 
for the Autumn.

Forthcoming events
Thursday  13 June  -  Coffee Morning - 10.00 - 1200 
Noon.  Eileen Page, 2 Parkside, Chippenham. Cakes/Bring 
& Buy/Raffle.  All welcome.

Monday, 17 June  - 7.30 p.m. 
Meeting Chippenham  Village ‘How Mother’s Union Works’ -                                                                                                         
Speaker - Helen Banyard. 

Tuesday l6 July  -  Visit to Sheringham by coach.

Wednesday  7 August  - Morning visit to Scotsdales in 
Cambridge. 

Full details have  to  be confirmed and will be posted on 
the Notice Board.
If you would like further information on any  of our 
activities please contact either  Helen (01638 721616) 
Jenny ( 01638 720820), Gaynor  ( 01638 577703) or
Eileen  (01638 720125).

Three Rivers
MOthers Union

                                                       www.chippenhamcambs.info
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CHIPPENHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

   www.chippenhamcambs.info

Your Councillors: 
James Broad (Chair) – 8 Badlingham, 720973 
Jennifer Wilson (Vice Chair) – 5 Manor Farm Barns, 720649 
Fiona Maxwell – 49 High Street, 720677 
Lucinda Wright – Badlingham Manor, 720043 
Nick Parsons – 18 Scotland End, 721791 
Linda Porter-Cohen – Coach House Stables, 720415 
Hugo Nicolle – Chippenham Park  720221. 
Clerk: Sally Hughes – 44b High Street, 
Chippenham, 720915  
Email: chippenhamparishcouncil@hotmail.com

Report from the Chairman
The PC has met eight times since our last annual meeting, 
as well as a few planning meetings.  A number of matters 
have been dealt with:

Palace Lane houses:
The Parish Council own two properties in the village.  Both are 
rented out.  The long-standing tenant in 10 Palace Lane moved 
out at the end of March and the Parish Council has been busy get-
ting the property ready for the new incoming tenant who moved 
in at the beginning of May.  The Parish Council has also spent 
money during the year on fitting new smoke alarms and replace-
ment of sealed double-glazing units.

Recycling
The Parish Council has been informed of a new scheme to handle 
recyclable waste, which will be brought in in 2014.  The existing 
brown bags will be replaced by wheelie bins.  The initiative is to 
help improve the recycling rates for the district.

Innovations
Village Information Board.  The Parish Council is working on 
providing an information board/map within the village which will 
highlight footpaths and special points of interest within 
Chippenham.

wwww.chippenhamcambs.info
mailto:chippenhamparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk
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Play areas
A group of residents have formed a working party, and are now 
looking at ways of developing the Over 12’s play area near the al-
lotments.
Regular maintenance has been carried out to maintain the high 
standard of the Under 12’s play area.  New bark chippings have 
recently been delivered to improve the safety surface.

Newsletter
The printed circulation of the newsletter has been restricted to 
Chippenham only as Snailwell were unable to contribute towards 
the print cost.

Financial Support
The Parish Council provided financial support for the following:
Church grass cutting, Jubilee, Firework display, Over 60s bonus
Christmas play

Neighbourhood Panel:
The PC has continued to support and take an active part in this ini-
tiative.  A representative from the PC has attended every meeting.

Local Government
The Parish Council has been in discussion with the District Council 
to finalise the Village Vision for Chippenham.  A copy of which is 
available online at 
http://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Draft%20Chip-
penham%20Village%20Vision.pdf

CHIPPENHAM RECYCLING AREA

Amey Cespa are now collecting the cans in the same container as 
the plastic bottles, there should be new stickers on the side of the 
bank saying ‘Cans and Plastic Bottles’

The clothing bank in the Village Hall car park does now generate 
income for the Hall

lease do not leave your recycling at the recycling banks if they are 
full. Please inform the Parish Clerk on 720915 who will request 
for the bins to be emptied.

www.chippenhamcambs.info
http://
http://
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Chippenham Women’s Institute

We meet the third Wednesday of each Month 
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. It is only £2.50 
per meeting for non- members who will be 
made most welcome.

VILLAGE HALL REPORT 2013

AGM was held on April 16th 2013. The same officers were voted in 
and the committee was elected as before by acclamation.

•Chris Mason the treasurer reported the funds balance was £5,604 
marginally up on last year, possibly due to the fact the urinals flush 
time has been decreased and therefore has made a marked saving 
on the water bill!

•The main hall needs redecorating and some quotes are being 
sourced. 

•The sound limiter has been installed and will be calibrated soon.

•It was noted that Councillor Allan has stated the recycling bins will 
remain in the car park even when the new recycling  system is up 
and running.

•The PC was thanked for the donation towards new chairs and it 
was agreed the old chairs should be sold to raise funds. It was sug-
gested the new chairs should be a different colour (blue?) to help 
prevent incorrect stacking with the old ones.

•The committee decided to consider new ideas for fund raising, 
possibly a table top sale in Sept/Oct and the Chippenham Chal-
lenge in Feb 2014 to include cheese & wine.

•Sadly Pat Ship is giving up cleaning the hall so we are looking for 
a new cleaner.
            
Pat was thanked for all the hard work she has done for the hall.

www.chippenhamcambs.info
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CHIPPENHAM AND SNAILWELL
OIL BUYING CO-OP

Charity success
I would like to express my thanks to all of you who supported, 
encouraged and sponsored my Dog Sledding trip to Sweden 
in February and those that came to my talk in the village hall. 
As you all know I had a great time, with a few adventures on 
the way, and was lucky enough to see the Northern Lights on 
three occasions. As if that wasn’t enough I have managed to 
raise £2175 for The Brooke Hospital for Animals.
I am delighted and amazed at the amount, this was far more 
than I ever expected. The charity is very appreciative of this 
support and the money will be put to good use. 
Now what is the next challenge………………….”  Kevin Pallant

Deadline for ordering midnight 
TUESDAY 6th August 2013

Thank you to the 30 members who ordered 18,000 litres in 
March. 
If you are an existing member, please send me your order 
by card or e-mail by the deadline above.
If you are not yet a member, live in either Chippenham or 
Snailwell, and would like to join please let me have your:
1.	 Name
2.	 Phone number for the oil company to call you for  
         payment
3.	 Address including postcode
4.	 Any special instructions like:
a.	 Aga additive required
b.	 Oil tank through the gate at left of house
5.	 And of course how many litres you want and  
         whether you want just that quantity, or a fill up  
         if possible
Please send your orders to : James.hurst@winkhaus.
co.uk or a card to 47 High Street

www.chippenhamcambs.info
mailto:James.hurst@winkhaus.co.uk
mailto:James.hurst@winkhaus.co.uk
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Village Hall 
Activities

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: 
3rd Wed of month - 
7.00pm onwards - 

Contact Ginette Hawes 
01638 781127 

CHIPMUNKS:
 Mother and Toddler Group:  

Thursday - 10.00am to 
11.00am -  0-4years

Tel: Ruth 07775911033 and 
Lucy 07768874081 

CARPET BOWLS: 
Thursday 7.30 to 10.00 

pm Contact : Hazel Martin 
01638 717000

                                                                                                                                                                                                       

NOTICE BOARD                                                                               NOTICE BOARD
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My name is Mia Clark, I am 
15 years old, and I live in  
Chippenham.
I have experience, as I regularly 
babysit for people 
I know. I would love to look 
after your 
children;  If you 
are interested, 
or want more 
information 
please call me 
on 7557819869 

or  01638 720851 

New Residents
If you are new to the village and would like to know more
about what is going on please contact Fiona Maxwell on
720677 for a welcome pack.

www.lanwadespark.co.uk
years.Tel
wwww.chippenhamcambs.info
www.chippenhamcambs.info
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       Chippenham Village Hall
   Available to Hire from £5 an Hour

   Private Meeting Room
      Fully Functional Kitchen

   Integrated Sound System

   For cost and availability please call 
   01638 721324

Babysitting and 
Petsitting 

Emily Barrow, High Street,
Chippenham

I love looking after small 
children and 

small pets too!
I am 16

Contact me on: 07837 208238
or 01638 721745 

FOR SALE;
Laser Regatta 2 man sailing 
boat complete with sails 
launching trolley and trailer 
£1500. For more information 
Tel: 01638 721549

Also: 1 wicker cat basket and 
1 wicker pet carrier with wire 
front  £20.00, 
2 Steel car ramps  £20.00  Tel: 
01638 721549

wwww.chippenhamcambs.info
www.chippenhamcambs.info
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It It may seem that things have gone a bit quiet since 8 March when 
we signed contract with BT for the comprehensive and Peterborough. 
The Connecting Cambridgeshire team is working closely with BT to 
ensure the roll-out of better broadband is delivered swiftly and 
effectively to make the best use of the public investment. 
For BT Openreach, this means drawing up schedules and carrying out 
surveys to re-design the core network and expand the reach of fibre 
broadband across the county. This is a large-scale project which will 
involve upgrading over 100 telephone exchanges and installing many 
more new cabinets across the county. Alongside this, the team has 
started working with county and district planning and highways teams 
to make the process for rolling out better broadband as smooth and 
efficient as possible.

The roll-out
Following careful planning the roll-out will start as soon as possible 
and is due to be completed by the end of 2015.
We are not able to provide detailed timing and areas of roll-out at this 
stage, however you can be assured that over the life of the programme 
it will reach every community in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 
that currently lacks access to broadband services.   Parish annual 
meetings
We are aware that Parishes are holding their annual meetings and you 
may wish to give an update. 

Regular updates, media coverage and FAQs will be posted on the Con-
necting Cambridgeshire website and the project team can be contacted 
by email at contact@connectingcambridgeshire.co.uk if you have any 
further queries.

www.chippenhamcambs.info
mailto:contact@connectingcambridgeshire.co.uk
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   News from 
    COACH HOUSE RIDING           
    SCHOOL 
 
 Finally the grass has started to grow 
and the horses can stay out at night in 

the fields and not freeze!  It’s been a long time coming.  
We now have another new addition to the school a little 
grey pony called “Shadow” who has replaced Millie who 
has gone back to her owners in Soham. Willow is working 
out well and Flo is very happy in her new home.
 
The show season has started well with Anna, Hannah and 
Sue all winning rosettes at the Riding Club shows.  They 
have lots more outings planned.
 
Bambi is in full swing with her outings now and hopes you 
like the photo of her in her “Guineas” outfit, kindly made 
by Theresa Burns in Snailwell.  She had a great time at 
RAF Mildenhall where she was mobbed by crowds of chil-
dren!  She is off to Bottisham on June 8th and Cambridge 
on June 29th and Fordham Feast on July 13th 
 
As always you can follow us on Face Book “coach house 
riding” and “Bambi coach house.
Linda & Kevin  
www.coachhouseriding.co.uk
phone 01638 720415   (office hours)    

Yard help wanted at the Coach House Riding 
School mornings only. Some experience necessary.  
Please apply by email to Linda@coachhouseriding.
co.uk  or phone 01638720415 if you are interested.

www.chippenhamcambs.info
www.coachhouseriding.co.uk
mailto:Linda@coachhouseriding.co.uk
mailto:Linda@coachhouseriding.co.uk


Keeping our communities mobile
Do you need a lift to your 
doctor’s appointment or the 
hairdresser? Do you feel the lack of 
a good bus service?
Remember  there’s a Social Car 
Scheme with volunteer drivers 
willing to take you door to door to 
where you want to go.
It will cost you 25 pence per mile 
and is subsidised by Cambridge 
City Council. New volunteer driv-
ers are always welcome. Phone 
07549 892 322 to enquire. 

   

Three Rivers Social 
Car Scheme -

Volunteer door to door lifts for 
people who lack transport serices, 
NEEDS  another team member 
to man the phone from time to 
time.
If you are interested and would 
like to know more please phone 
Muriel, 01638 666722 

Chippenham by Email 
Have you subscribed to receive news and details of events in Chippenham 
by email?  You can also get this newsletter e-mailed to you before it lands 
in your postbox.  Choose what you receive with news items sent out 
weekly so you can keep up to date.  
Subscribe at: http://www.chippenhamcambs.info/newsletters/subscribe.spx.
Its free and you can  unsubscribe at anytime. 
 Stay in touch with activity and residents past and past and present 

 
 www.facebook.com/pages/Chippenham-Village-News/272302866579?ref=mf/

http://www.chippenhamcambs.info/newsletters/subscribe.aspx
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Chippenham-Village-News/272302866579?ref=mf


Domestic Cleaning & Ironing Service
At Suffolk Maids we provide a vital 

service to people with hectic lifestyles, 
who find themselves having to deal with

 the ever increasing demands on their time.

Personal Housekeeper

Unique Security System

Fully Insured
 

All from less than £9.50 per hour.
For further information please call: 

0844 544 9905
or visit our website at: www.

suffolkmaids.co.uk

www.suffolkmaids.co.uk
www.suffolkmaids.co.uk
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Chippenham 100 Club, join today!
Winners for March 2013: 1   Kenny Savage  £20

2nd Ginny Decvonshire  £10   3rd Cathy Brown £5

Winners for April 2013:   1st Maribel Doyle  £20
2nd Peter Maxwell £10    3rd Alan Blazey £5

It costs £12 per year to join the club and you keep the 
same number throughout. Prizes are drawn monthly when 

three winners are chosen at random from all the participat-
ing numbers. The monthly prizes are £20, £10 and £5 and in 
addition two bonus prizes of £30 each are drawn in Febru-

ary, June and October. All profits raised go towards the 
Village Hall. There are still some spare numbers available, 

so for more details contact Chris Mason on 720427.

The Parish Council have a small 
number of tickets for 
Newmarket Races which they 
are offering to residents for half 
price. Please email Sally Hughes 
know if you would like to pur-
chase any of these tickets by the 
dates indicated below. 

If more than one person wants a set of tickets, she will pick from a 
hat.The tickets are for the following meetings: 
4 Family Enclosure tickets to a Summer Saturday on 22nd June, 2013. 
Value £32, offer price £16. Please contact Sally by 31st May.

2 Grandstand & Paddock tickets to Cambridgeshire Day, Saturday 
28th September 2013. Value £41.40, offer price £20.70. Please contact 
Sally by 6th September.
Sally’s e mail address is chippenhamparishcouncil@hotmail.com. 
Tel 720915.

www.chippenhamcambs.info
hat.The
mailto:chippenhamparishcouncil@hotmail.com
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Jewellery recovered in field                                                        
POLICE have released images of jewellery 
recovered in a field at Snailwell in a bid to trace its 
owner.  The items were discovered in march by a mem-
ber of the public in a field near EMR scrap metal dealers 
in Fordham Road.
 It is not know whether they have been stolen or how 

much they are worth but police are keen to return them to their 
rightful owner.  PC Rachel Loveridge said: "We are not sure how 
these items got there but it is a possibility they were stolen, maybe in 
a burglary. "I would like to hear frrom anyone who believes this jewel-
lery belongs to them and can prove ownership.” Anyone with infor-
mation should contact PC Loveridge on 101.
Images of the jewellery are available via the force website.
http://www.cambs-police.co.uk/index.asp
POLICE also recovered a haul of power tools which are suspected to 
have been stolen from the East Cambs area.
An image of some of the property is available via the force website.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Reference: 13/00195/FUL 
Proposal: Application to replace extant planning permission 10/00280/FUL.  
Demolition and replacement of dwelling.  Change of use of existing outbuilding to 
residential use.  Demolition of one outbuilding and one stable block.
Location: Chippenham Lodge, Parkside
Note:  this is the same application as was approved back in 2010.  It has been re-
submitted to extend the length of the planning permission.

Reference: 13/00170/VAR
Proposal: To vary condition 1 (time limit) of decision dated 25.10.2011 for ref 
11/00553/FUL
Location: Chippenham Hall

Reference: 13/00185/LBC
Proposal: Replacement of 4 first floor casement windows and 3 days windows
Location: 47 High Street

www.chippenhamcambs.info
http://www.cambs-police.co.uk/index.asp


We’d like to hear from you...! 
 

Email the editor at: 
newsletter@chippenhamcambs.info 

To discuss the latest advertising offers in the 
C & S Newsletter & linking to the village website contact:  
Fiona Maxwell 01638 720677 fiona.maxwell@yahoo.com
Full Page £30     1/2 page £16   1/4 page £8  1/8 page £4
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Chippenham Youth Park   
                                           
Following the write-up in 
the newsletter last time, 
I am pleased to relay that 
progress continues.  Ap-
plication for funding is 
on-going, and a pledge 
of financial support from 
the Parish Council has 
been secured.  The Committee are endeavouring to get further feedback 
on this youth sport and recreation programme from the children over the 
coming weeks, so please help by replying to the questionnaire should you 
see it (or, alternatively, contact the Parish Council directly ).
 The initiative is looking at providing a number additional facilities includ-
ing a Basketball Area, a Bike Track and an Outdoor Gym, to compliment 
the existing mini-Football Pitch.
 
The Chippenham Youth Park [ChYP] Committee would be delighted to re-
ceive feedback or comments from any interested party from the village, and 
this should be via the Parish Council [chippenhamparishcouncil@hotmail.
com].
Richard Kerr
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News about The Tharp Arms
In February it became known that Mark and Ali, who had run the pub for 8 years were 
ending their tenancy at the end of April. In this difficult market, it was not certain that 
another suitable tenant would be found.

A meeting of concerned villagers took place on the 12th in the Pub. About thirty 
people and the chairman of the PC, James Broad, took part in a complex discussion. 
Establishing a steering committee to look into the possibility of a community tenancy, 
to ensure that the pub stayed open. An amount of about £30,000 would need to be 
raised to invest in this option.

The Steering committee prepared a questionnaire, aimed at identifying possible inves-
tors, volunteers and supporters. It also aimed to establish the importance of the pub to 
villagers and what other services they thought a new management could deliver.

In March Greene King confirmed the decision to sell the pub, and subsequently Ali 
agreed to stay on as a manager until July. The steering committee continued with its 
survey, and presented the results to a village meeting on 26th April with about 20 peo-
ple present.  James Hurst explained the pub land and outbuilding are being offered for 
sale with a guide price of £285,000 plus vat,  A buyer would thus need about £400,000 
in cash, including working capital. The sale does not include the field at the centre of 
the village behind the pub.

Cathy Brown and Mark Connelly presented the findings from the survey that they had 
designed and summarised. There were 80 responses, 27 of whom indicated that they 
would be prepared to invest some money in a community scheme. Most responses 
showed people prepared to volunteer in some way. Only two responses said that they 
did not care if the pub closed. Some good ideas for new services were also identified.
Keith Lomas chaired a discussion with everyone involved to identify next steps if any. 
In a nutshell, the sum of £400,000 to buy the pub is a serious investment compared 
with the tenancy sum of £30,000. The meeting identified that no one present wanted to 
establish a community pub company to find the £400,000, and most importantly man-
age or appoint a manager to run it. Some attendees stated that they would be willing to 
support a ‘lead investor’ if one comes forward. Generally the asking price is felt to be 
too high, and people want to wait and see what happens.

The steering committee will pass on the survey to the new owner, and publish the 
results on the village website.   I would like to thank all of the above, who gave a lot of 
time out of their busy lives to conduct the survey.                James Hurst 
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Clean'n'Fresh
professional cleaning service

-Domestic cleaning
-Commercial cleaning

-Carpet and Upholstery cleaning
-End of tenancy cleaning

-Laundry, Ironing,
-Window cleaning interior

-Packing or Unpacking
Party or Event assistance or 

whatever needs you may have on short notice.
Newmarket and surrounding areas

Contact: 07872538805
e-mail:cnfnewmarket@gmail.com

www.chippenhamcambs.info
mailto:cnfnewmarket@gmail.com


Chippenham 
Tennis Club  
Club nights are back on Thursday evenings from 
6:10pm please join us, all welcome. 

If you would like to become a member Annual 
membership fees Family £68•00, single £30•00, 
child £15•00 OAP - Senior £20•00 contact Jon 

Vandepeer 01638 721783 great value for a whole year! 
Date for your diary!
If you missed our May fun day come along and join us for a fun after-
noon on 13th July 2pm  Tennis followed by BBQ ,Pimms,strawberries 
& cream an afternoon of great fun to be had by all.

FAMILY Kwik Cricket 2013
Family Kwik Cricket is on Friday nights at the 
ground until 12th July. There is no charge for this 
and everyone from 5 years and upwards can join 
in. It’s a great fun way for the whole family to 
start the weekend.   We start at 6pm.

Chippenham 
Cricket Club
Weekly Adult Nets- Club nets take place 
every Monday at the ground (excluding 
bank holidays) from 6.45pm to 8pm. Old 
and new players welcome. If you are just a 
beginner that’s fine 

Cricket Coaching for Juniors age 8 to 13 during the Summer term
Mondays 5.30pm and 6.45pm. If children wish to attend this we will ask 
them to join the club.


